
Castine Historical Society  

 

Finance & Treasurer’s report 2020 Annual Meeting  

 

Please review the 2019 year-end as well as the 2020 year- to-date supporting reports. 

The 2019 year-end deficit in part reflects grants that were committed in 2018 for Abbott School 

painting but were not spent until 2019 when the project was completed. These grants were 

included as income for FY 2018. 

With the House & Garden Tour postponed due to the COVID pandemic the Society has lost a 

much-anticipated major fundraising opportunity. We continue to look at ways to generate a 

balanced revenue stream, including interest on the Society’s endowments, earned income, 

increased membership, grant writing and creative fundraising initiatives. In addition, we have 

looked closely at the operating budget for 2020 and have made a coordinated effort to reduce 

spending at many levels. 

Bangor Savings Bank Wealth Management, with oversight by the Finance Committee, continues 

to manage the Society’s endowment funds. After a significant loss in mid-March the investment 

portfolio has seen gradual improvement. The finance committee along with the board and the 

staff will continue to work diligently to insure the financial health of the Castine Historical 

Society.  

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Susan Hatch, Treasurer 

 

2020 Finance Committee 

Susan Hatch, Chair 

William Buchanan 

Doug Benjamin 

John Parish 

Ruth Scheer 

Ellen Benjamin, ex officio 

Lisa Simpson Lutts, staff 

 



 



 


